
No.12024/01/2021-ESTT-DBT [E13786] 
Government of India 

Ministry of Science & Technology 
Department of Biotechnology 

 
Block – 2 (6th – 8th Floor) 

CGO Complex, Lodhi Road, 
New Delhi 110 003 

 
   Dated 20th January 2023 

 
NOTICE 

 
 
Subject:  Cancellation of advertisement for the post of Scientists ‘C’ in the 

Department of Biotechnology – reg. 
 
 
 Due to administrative reasons, it has been decided with the approval of Competent 
Authority to cancel the advertisement for recruitment to the posts of Scientist ‘C’ in 
Department of Biotechnology published in the year 2021, which was published in 
Employment News dated 16.10.2021 vide Advt. No. A-12024/1/2021-ESTT-DBT, 
including subsequent Notice published in this regard on Department’s website in October, 
2021. 
 
2. Refund of fee in respect of candidates, who had paid application fee for submitting 
applications in response to the above mentioned advertisement, shall be made in their 
respective accounts. Candidates are requested to fill in their account details in the link 
provided below and on the Department of Biotechnology website for this purpose. 
 
3. Candidates are suggested to periodically visit Department of Biotechnology's 
website for subsequent advertisement regarding these vacancies.  
 
 

Sd/-      
(Deepak Sharma) 

Under Secretary to the Govt. of India 
 
 

Link for Refund purpose: https://recruit.dbtindia.gov.in/Home/RefundForm 
 

https://recruit.dbtindia.gov.in/Home/RefundForm

